College & Career Readiness Day

February 24,2022

Dear Parent/Guardian of a Sophomore or Freshman at LRHS:

Our mission is to prepare all students for college, career, and life. On March 3, 2022, the sophomores
and freshmen will be taking the PreACT as one of the first steps in checking their college and career
readiness. The results will benefit the student by providing them with a projected ACT score and
identifying areas of strength as well as areas where improvement may be needed to reach their
college and career goals. The counselors use the data from the PreACT when recommending courses
and optional programs students may be interested in pursuing.

Please encourage your student to do their best on the PreACT. These assessments are a great
opportunity to practice taking the ACT as well as getting feedback on their ability at no cost to the
parent. We are looking for growth over time. This is the reason students take the PreACT as
freshmen and then again as sophomores to see the progress being made in college and career
readiness.

On March 3rd, students will be taking the Pre-ACT in the morning and the afternoon will be spent
introducing the process for selecting courses of interest for the 2022-2023 school year. There are
many important choices ahead. We hope you will take an active role in helping your student select
courses for next year that will help them achieve their future goals. Students have until March 10th
to make their final selections.

College & Career Readiness Day, March 3rd is a big day at LRHS. Please make sure your student has
a good breakfast ahead of time since food and drink will not be allowed in the testing area. Our
school breakfast menu will include biscuits and gravy on that day. Also, students will need a #2
pencil (mechanical pencils are not allowed on this assessment).

We have great students and we are looking forward to assessing their progress toward their college
& career goals.

Future-focused,

Teresa J. McKenzie, Ed.D.
High School Principal




